

# MARCH 2020 Newsletter









ONP Photo: Second Beach

Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

### PRO SHOP NEWS Chad Wagner Reporting, PGA Head Golf Professional

Ladies & Gentlemen,

Spring is almost here! The Men's Club first official event of the year is the Opening Day Scramble. A sign-up sheet is available in the golf shop for this March 29th event. The first and second row players will play from the white tees, the third and fourth row player plays from the forward tees.

The Ladies Club kicks off their season competition on March 4th with Medal Play!

Please make sure everyone is looking at the "cart" signs this time of year. With wet weather it is essential we protect the course. We have added cart path only signs to all carts for rent.

President's Cup qualifying has changed to April 4th and ends on April 30th. Each entrant must play two eighteen-hole rounds during this time to qualify for the President's Cup. Please make sure you let the golf shop know your intention to qualify PRIOR to play. The lowest thirty-two net scores on 36 holes qualify for this single elimination match play.

We will be participating in the 7 Course Clash again this year! It is very important that we send 15 players to each event if we want to continue to be a part of this format. If you didn't have a chance to participate last year, I highly recommend you do this year. Playing some of the top courses in our area for \$45 walking or \$55 with cart is the best deal around. The schedule is below. To sign up for these events please see the pro-shop. The format will stay the same as last year; 15 players to a team with

the top 12 net stableford points to count. Each event includes golf, cart (if needed), and lunch. After 7 events, the team with the highest total will walk away with the trophy.

Gold Mountain Mar 24th
Peninsula GC May 1st
Sunland July 15th
Cedars at Dungeness Sept 17th
Whitehorse Apr 8th
Whidbey GC June 9th
Pt Ludlow Aug 27th

The Port Angeles High School golf teams begin practice on March 2nd. Practice will be from 3:15pm-5:30pm on most days. There are 4 home matches this year. March 18th, April 1st, April 15th, & April 22nd. The golf teams utilize the practice facilities at the beginning of each practice- please plan your range time and practice accordingly.

The 2020 posting season will start March 1st! If you forgot to pay your handicap fees come by the pro-shop and grab the voluntary fee form.

A reminder that the 2020 John Wayne Sadler Tournament will take place at Wine Valley Golf Club on April 25th & 26th. The entry form and flyer are available in the pro-shop! Please make sure to get signed-up ASAP as the deadline for sign-ups & payment is March 24th. Payment this year will be CASH or CHECK only made out to Chad Wagner.

Looking forward to another great year! If anyone has any questions or concerns my door is always open.

> Best Regards, Chad Wagner

# From the President

Deborah Jacobs

Thank You to Chuck Burkhardt, long time member and owner of Olympic Electric, for sending his crew to replace the parking lot lights and sensors. This was done at no cost to the club; it is always very much appreciated when a member volunteers their time, money, and skills to help improve our club. Much thanks, Chuck!!

There are several improvement projects in the planning stage, starting with re-roofing the Clubhouse which is well underway and should be completed within the next few weeks. A thorough maintenance of our kitchen cook line, including the replacement of the deep fryer, has also been completed.

Our next scheduled project will be making necessary repairs to areas of concern in the parking lot where the tree roots have buckled the asphalt, such as the walkway in front of the Clubhouse and Pro Shop. Next on the improvement list are several Tee Boxes and although a long time coming, "the cart paths".

We are sponsoring a booth at this year's Home Show, March 14th-15th and seeking members to volunteer a few hours to help out and share information about PGC with the Home Show visitors. Please consider this as your opportunity to help build our membership and contribute to the ongoing success of our Club; a signup sheet is at the Clubhouse.

Lastly, we would like to remind all members to please include in <u>your</u> plan, attending our monthly board meetings. This is a great opportunity to stay current and hear first-hand from your elected Board of Directors, updates on "all the things" regarding our club and its operation.

Thank you,
Deborah and the Board of Directors

Membership Report—February 18, 2020								
	<u>Name</u>	<b>Effective</b>						
	Scott Hendricks, Sngl							
Applications:	Assoc	2/14/2020						
	Marc Jackson, Sngl							
Resignations	Assoc	2/29/2020						
	Bill Tiderman, Fam to							
Status Change	Sngl Certificate	1/31/2020						
Membership								
Totals								
Certificate	133							
Junior	<u>4</u>							
Certif-non-								
resid.	3							
Associate	6							
TOTAL	146							

## **Golf Rules**

Gary McLaughlin

#### What Is the Ruling?

Failure to post a score on the day you played will result in a penalty score.

True or false?

The answer will be posted in the clubhouse.

### Administrator News Laurie McDonald

Voluntary fees were due by the end of January but it's not too late to renew. Voluntary fee sheets are available in the prop shop, clubhouse or here in the office. Feel free to give me a call on Tuesdays or Thursdays and I can email you a pdf copy.

You will also notice the bi-annual property tax assessment with the March statements. If you have signed up for ACH payment processing it will be automatically included in that month's payment.

I just wanted to take a minute to thank Sandy Granger for taking her personal time to put together and create the newsletter every month. It is not an easy task coordinating all of the contributors and getting it back to me timely every month for distribution with the monthly statements. So . . . thanks again, Sandy. We so appreciate all you do!

Thanks,

Laurie

360-452-6856

pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

## Peninsula Golf Club March 2020 Page 3

**CLUBHOUSE NEWS** 

Rena Parish

The kitchen is getting put back together—we thank you for your patience during the repairs. A week without fried foods wasn't so bad!!

Tuesday breakfast is a great addition to our weekly schedule, open at 6:30am. We welcome you to join us!

The clubhouse is hosting for the BMX monthly Board Meeting. If you know of any other groups needing a meeting place, please suggest the clubhouse. We will be glad to try and accommodate their needs.

Thank you,

Rena Parish and Clubhouse Staff

<u>pgcrenaparish@gmail.com</u> or call the clubhouse *at* 360-457-7348.

Sandy Granger

## **Ladies Club Notes**

The Ladies are looking forward to spring weather, and the season opener scramble and breakfast on April 15th. Competition schedule starts March 4th. Stay turned for the details about the opening scramble and breakfast. We look forward to our 2020 season, friendly competition, snow birds return, and sunshine!!

The PGC Ladies would like to bid a fond farewell and Rest in Peace message for our long time member, Duffy DeFrang who recently passed away. It was our honor to be a golf partner with Duffy, always the competitor, supporter of golf, and of her fellow golfers. You will be missed, Duffy!

The tee time for March is 9:30 a.m. on Wednesday morning, guests are welcome!!

## Home ShoW

**Greg Shield** 

Well, the Ides of March will soon be upon us. Not good for Caesar, but for all of you looking forward to spring golf and warmer weather, it's good! And, of course, the Home Show is coming up on the 14th and 15th of March.

The PGC booth is gradually coming together. We are still amassing volunteers and ideas. The sign-up sheet is on the bar in the clubhouse. Whatever help you can offer will be greatly appreciated. Our greatest assets are our golf course and our enthusiasm. Let's show the public what we have to offer. Sign up for a shift at the booth. And, we thank you!

The KONP Home Show is at the Port Angeles High School Gymnasium complex on March 14th and 15th, 2020. Hours are Saturday: 9:30 am-4 pm. Sunday: 9:30 am-3 pm.

ADMISSION IS FREE TO THE PUBLIC

John Wayne Sadler Tournament
April 25 and 26
Wine Valley Golf Club
DEADLINE FOR SIGN UP
MARCH 24TH!!
Sign up at Pro Shop!



#### GORGE VALE — HOME AND HOME

JUNE 14, 2020 at PGC



June 28, 2020 at Gorge Vale

Save the Dates!

# March 2020



SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
	Clubhouse Closed		Ladies Club	Men's Club		
8	9	10	11	12	13	14
	Clubhouse Closed		Ladies Club	Men's Club		
15	16	17sl <b>%</b> House	18 PAHS Match	19	20 1st Day of Spring	21
	Clubhouse Closed	Committee Meetings 5 pm. Board 6 pm Members Wel- come		Men's Club	Tot Day of Spring	
22	23	24 7 Course Clash Gold Mountain	25	26	27	28
	Clubhouse Closed		Ladies Club	Men's Club		
29 Opening Day Scramble	30	31				
	Clubhouse Closed					

Clubhouse Hours Mar 1—Mar 31, 2020

Monday Closed

Tuesday 06:30 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Thursday 06:30 am to 7:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Saturday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm
Sunday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com 360-461-2203



Golf Professional Chad Wagner 360-457-6501 <a href="mailto:cwagner@peninsulagolf.club">cwagner@peninsulagolf.club</a>

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> 360-457-7348 \*Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Events

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com
Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508